
Impact Wrestling – March 2,
2017: And So, it Ends
Impact  Wrestling
Date: March 2, 2017
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: D’Angelo Dinero, Josh Matthews

We’re in a weird spot here as this is the final taping before the
promotion is completely overhauled into Jeff Jarrett’s new vision.
It’s also the final show for a lot of talent, including the Hardys
who have publicly stated they’ve left the company. Other than that
we have Lashley defending the World Title against Josh Barnett.
Let’s get to it.

Knockouts Title: Jade vs. Rosemary

No intro and Madison Rayne is on commentary. Jade is challenging and
this is Last Knockout Standing. They start brawling in the aisle
with Jade grabbing some German suplexes inside. Madison: “I think
Jade knows it’s going to take more than some German suplexes to keep
Rosemary down.” That’s the kind of commentary that people mock
Madison for but I’m sure Josh will say she’s the best female
commentator ever.

The weapons are brought in and Rosemary chokes Jade over the ropes.
A short range Coast to Coast drives a garbage can into Jade’s face
for a seven but Jade swings away with a kendo stick. Madison keeps
prattling on until Pope cuts her off as Jade powerbombs Rosemary
onto the can.

Jade comes off the top and dives into the mist and a Red Wedding
(F5) for another near fall. Back up and Jade is knocked to the floor
and another Red Wedding outside gets nine. Rosemary gets posted and
Jade washes her eyes out before powerbombing the champion onto the
steps. That’s still not enough to finish things off so Rosemary
mists her again. A third Red Wedding on the stage retains the title
at 11:09.

Rating: C. Jade hit a big move, Rosemary hit a big move, Jade hit
another big move, Rosemary used the mist, Madison got really
annoying every time she talked. This was entertaining while it
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lasted but it was also a very formula based match and a result we’ve
seen so many times already. Rosemary really needs a new opponent and
if it’s not Allie, I have no idea what they’re going for.

Moose wants Cody.

Matt Hardy has brought the family to his zoo for a day of
togetherness. On top of that though, Matt wants to see how Jeff can
handle his new found powers.

Moose calls Cody out for a fight and he doesn’t care what club he’s
a part of. Cody comes in from behind as Josh rips on Moose for
getting involved in Rhodes Family business. Moose fights back and
powerbombs some production guys before getting into it with Cody
again on the ramp. Wrestlers try to break it up and here’s Brandi to
yell at Cody to stop. Cody agrees but beats up Josh Matthews
instead. Well I’m a fan.

James Storm vs. Jesse Godderz

Josh is back on commentary and talking about his dedication to the
job to be back. Tony Schiavone and Jim Ross would be out of action
for months you see. Oh….joy. Storm jumps Jesse to start and grabs a
belly to belly. It’s off to the Adonis Lock but here’s Kingston for
a distraction so James can take out the knee. Josh: “I could have
used someone like Kingston earlier when Cody was out here!”

We hit a quickly broken leglock as Josh is now insulting Jeremy
Borash. Jesse fights up with a clothesline and gets two off a
Blockbuster. Now we get to hear about Josh’s in-ring career (He was
undefeated. Like a certain other heel commentator at Wrestlemania
perhaps?) as Kingston gets inside. Jesse suplexes him and grabs
another Adonis Lock to make Storm tap behind the referee’s back. Cue
Bram to chair Jesse, setting up the Last Call for the pin at 6:30.

Rating: D. So you have two problems here and I’ll let you pick which
is worse. First up, we have Matthews running his mouth non-stop and
becoming the heel character who will be on the show for two hours
straight every single week. Second, we have the DCC needing three
weeks and cheating to beat Jesse Godderz, which is supposed to be a
big deal. I really, really hope they make a change to commentary
because Pope as the lead face and Josh as a heel isn’t going to
work.

X-Division Title: Trevor Lee vs. Andrew Everett



Lee is defending. Everett doesn’t waste time and gets in an early
Pele to send Lee outside for a big flip dive. Another big flip dive
takes Lee down again and a top rope Asai Moonsault has Lee reeling.
Back in and Lee does his running C4 and hammers away but the
announcers are arguing about something changing next week.

Lee stomps away in the corner and gets two off a clothesline as Josh
tells Pope to cut out the comedy. A springboard missile dropkick
puts Lee down but Everett can’t follow up. The hurricanrana driver
plants Lee but Gregory Helms grabs the referee at two. Everett
chases Gregory off and tries the shooting star which hits raised
knees. Lee grabs a rollup with trunks for the pin to retain at 7:11.

Rating: C-. Everett was a good looking flipper and that’s about it.
The Helms thing feels like an X-Division version of Ric Flair and
HHH which isn’t the most interesting thing in the world. At least we
had some entertaining stuff here but the division is in need of
(another) overhaul and I don’t know if I believe TNA is going to do
it.

Matt tells Jeff to feed a donkey named Vincent Van Gogh. Vincent
tells him to get a shark and keep it in a salt water pool. Jeff has
a pre-mo-nition that says they’ll be outnumbered in an upcoming
fight. Everyone grabs Vanguard I and it’s time for the next trip on
the Expedition of Gold.

Back from a break and the Hardys arrive at an undisclosed arena.

After a look at Lashley and Barnett warming up, the Hardys are
backstage and demanding a shot at the National Tag Team Titles of
the World. Senor Benjamin asks the #1 contenders (apparently named
the Appalachian Outlaws, who won a sixty four team tournament) for
their autographs and then electrocutes them. The Hardys offer to
replace them and agree to work without being paid.

The match is made and turns into a hardcore brawl in the back with
Matt being left alone. Jeff is stuck in the back getting beaten down
by the Outlaws but Jeff and Benjamin bust out the fireworks. The
Outlaws bail and Jeff comes back to the ring for the win and the
titles, setting up a big celebration.

Drew Galloway comes up to Moose in the back and offers him a shot
tonight.

Long recap of last week’s wedding.



Laurel is in the back, crying and screaming, still wearing the
wedding dress and holding the champagne.

Global Title: Moose vs. Drew Galloway

Galloway is defending and kicks Moose in the face to start before it
quickly goes outside. Drew gets the better of it and sends Moose
into the steps, setting up the Celtic Cross onto said steps for a
near countout. The bell saves Moose but he still loses the first
round. The second round begins after a break with Moose kicking Drew
in the face and running him over as a bonus. A moonsault gets two on
the champ so he bails up the ramp, only to get caught like you would
expect.

Something like an AA (not a Death Valley Driver) onto the apron
drops Moose again but he powerbombs Drew onto the apron as well.
Again it’s nearly a countout but this time Moose wins to tie the
score. To continue the theme, they kick each other in the face to
start the round. Moose is back up with the Game Changer for two but
Galloway hits a Claymore and a Tombstone for the same. They slug it
out with Moose getting the better of it and no selling another
Claymore. A second Game Changer takes us to the end of the match at
15:13. Moose wins on a split decision and Josh starts complaining.

Rating: B-. This is mainly due to Galloway leaving and needing to
get the title off of him in time. Now in theory that should have
been done with the Hardys as well but you can’t expect TNA to get
something right twice in a night. Anyway, they beat the heck out of
each other here and Moose winning is the right idea, especially with
a good performance like that. I’m not wild on Drew leaving but you
have to get the title off of him here and that’s exactly what they
did.

Drew throws a chair.

We get the same Barnett video from last week.

TNA World Title: Lashley vs. Josh Barnett

Lashley is defending and gets kicked in the head for his efforts.
More kicks have Josh in control but Lashley takes him to the mat as
we go to a break. Back with Lashley taking a jumping knee to the
chest but grabbing an armbar to slow things down. The spear is
countered into a cross armbreaker attempt but Lashley is in the
ropes. Barnett’s keylock is countered and a spear gives Lashley the



pin at 9:21.

Rating: D+. That’s an edited ending as there was originally a screwy
finish with Barnett getting the pin but having it reversed a few
moments later. As it is, this was little more than Lashley’s latest
uninteresting test as Barnett doesn’t have much standing in TNA and
his debut promo was weak at best. Just a match really and not a very
interesting one, as is often the case with MMA style wrestling
matches.

A preview of next week’s show with a list of names appearing
(nothing out of the ordinary) takes us out.

Overall Rating: D+. And that’s it for this version of TNA. The big
development here seems to be Josh Matthews doing his best Michael
Cole impression. That character got old fast and Cole is FAR more
enjoyable to hate than Matthews so I give this a good week before
he’s the most annoying person in wrestling. Unfortunately it’s not
in the good way but rather the “I’m not going to watch the show
anymore because he’s driving me crazy” way that I’m sure a lot of
fans will reach soon.

As for something resembling a season finale, it was fine enough with
the Grand Championship changing hands and a main event with some
resolution. I liked the show well enough, even though it’s not a
show that is really going to mean anything going forward. When so
much of the roster is gone and there’s a good chance a lot of it
will be adjusted, there isn’t much of a point to this one. Still
though, not horrible and that’s fine for what this was supposed to
be.

Results

Rosemary b. Jade – Red Wedding on the stage

James Storm b. Jesse Godderz – Last Call

Trevor Lee b. Andrew Everett – Rollup with a handful of trunks

Moose b. Drew Galloway via split decision

Lashley b. Josh Barnett – Spear

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
History of the WWE’s Big Four Pay Per Views, now in
PAPERBACK. Check out the information here:
http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/01/27/kbs-reviews-now-av



ailable-in-paperback/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling
books at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Impact Wrestling – February
23,  2017:  They  Got  One
Thing Right
Impact  Wrestling
Date: February 23, 2017
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Josh Matthews, D’Angelo Dinero

Time for a wedding! It’s one of the last nights of the TNA tapings
and we’re getting a major angle in the form of Braxton Sutter being
forced to marry Laurel Van Ness for reasons that still aren’t clear.
Other than that we have Bobby Lashley defending the TNA World Title
against newcomer Josh Barnett at some point in the near future.
Let’s get to it.

In memory of George Steele, Ivan Koloff Nicole Bass and Chavo
Guerrero Sr.

Matt Hardy is at House Hardy where he talks to George Washington
(the giraffe), who is worried about Vanguard I’s drinking issues.
The Seven Deities are going to teleport Matt somewhere for his
transformation into the King of Gold. However, he might lose some of
his abilities so therefore he has to transfer them into Jeff’s body.
Jeff has a pre-mo-nition which tells him that Matt is going to
Egypt. Vanguard I takes Matt away.

Wedding video.
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Here are Cody and Brandi Rhodes for a chat. Cody doesn’t like the
idea that his wife was dubbed Mini Moose (still a dumb name) last
week so he’d like Moose out here right now. This brings out Moose
and Cody gets straight to the point by asking if they’re going to
sleep together soon. Brandi isn’t cool with that and asks if Cody is
telling the truth. Cody says he was kidding but lays Moose out while
shouting to Brandi that it’s a joke. Cross Rhodes leaves Moose
laying.

Post break, Cody has no comment.

Eli Drake thinks Tyrus stepped way over the line and tonight he has
to take a beating.

Tyrus never liked Drake.

Eli Drake vs. Tyrus

Before he gets in the ring, we get a little more Drake trash talk
which is basically a way to plug the fact that Tyrus is a Fox News
contributor. A single shoulder puts Drake on the floor so he offers
Tyrus more money. Tyrus growls at him so Drake lays out the referee
for the DQ at 2:35.

Post match Drake offers Tyrus a raise and they hug. In other words:
“I hate you!” “I hate you too!” “Want more money?” “Yeah we’re
cool.” Pope says this won’t happen when the new management takes
over. The Anthem Owl told him so.

Maria and company are getting ready for the wedding but can’t find
Allie.

Matt comes back from his quest and now has a regal robe. He’s
learned what it’s going to take to make the Expedition of Gold a
success. That means Skarrsgard is no longer a dilapidated boat but
rather the Ark of Gold, where all the title belts will be stored.

Here’s Jade to say her rivalry with Rosemary (“Red vs. Blue”) is far
from over. Jade wants to take the division back from the sick freak
(Why does it feel like 80% of TNA storylines are about getting us
back to what something is supposed to be? Sting had that feud
roughly 485 times.) so here’s Rosemary, who I barely remember being
champion.

Josh and Pope get in an argument during the entrance and Pope hints
that changes are coming to the booth. Rosemary wants the Knockouts
to decay so Jade talks about going through Monster’s Ball and coming



out standing. We get a challenge for a Last Knockouts Standing match
with Rosemary accepting. This felt really forced and Jade is far
from a smooth talker.

Mike Bennett tries to give an annoyed Braxton Sutter a pep talk.
Champagne is consumed and Bennett doesn’t seem thrilled with his own
marriage. Sutter brings up Allie but Maria has that covered.

Bram vs. Jesse Godderz

They slug it out to start as Pope keeps hinting that Josh is going
to be gone soon. Godderz plants him with a belly to back suplex and
a Blockbuster to set up the Adonis Lock. Kingston gets on the apron
for a distraction so Jesse catapults Bram into him, setting up the
rollup for the pin on Bram at 3:57.

Rating: D. Good grief TNA. If you were just going to treat the DCC
like a bunch of goofs, why did you bother putting them together in
the first place? At this point the guys are the Job Squad as they
can never win a match and there’s still not exactly a clear point to
why they’re together in the first place. Nothing to see here.

Godderz cleans house and bails before he gets beaten down.

The Hardys teleport to the Mid-Atlantic territory where they say
they wan the Tag Team Titles. A team called the Mid-Atlantic Outlaws
say they’re the #1 contenders so a challenge is issued but another
guy says this is their way to get out of this territory and on to a
better life. Apparently this means anyone winning the Tag Team
Titles so they’re all off to find the champions.

The Lady Squad is getting ready for the wedding when Allie finally
shows up. They yell at her a bit and tell her to make sure the hotel
room is ready. Allie leaves and runs into Braxton, who can’t explain
why he’s doing this. If that’s not what he wants to do, then don’t
do it.

Back to Mid-Atlantic where a locker room brawl breaks out and the
Hardys get a title shot. Just like last week, it’s a clipped up
match with the Hardys beating Mathis and Rage to become champions.

Josh Barnett hasn’t been impressed by Lashley and thinks he needs to
show Lashley how to be a champion. I still have no idea why I’m
supposed to be impressed by/care about Barnett but that’s never
stopped TNA before.

Bad Bones vs. Josh Barnett



Bad Bones is a tough looking guy from Germany and Lashley is on
commentary. Barnett takes him to the mat and tries a chinlock but
let’s look at Lashley talking instead of the debuting #1 contender.
A bunch of strikes have Bones in trouble but he gets in a spear
through the ropes. Barnett suplexes him and gets in a nasty
Jackknife followed by a keylock for the submission at 2:43. Lashley
is impressed.

X-Division Title: DJZ vs. Trevor Lee

DJZ is getting his rema ch and has a bad ankle coming in. That
doesn’t stop him from diving over the top onto the champion to
start. A hurricanrana off the apron bangs up the ankle again so Lee
goes after it in a smart move. The slow beating continues until an
enziguri staggers Lee again. That means a Schitt’s Creek plug as DJZ
grabs a reverse hurricanrana. DJZ loads up the ZDT but Helms grabs
the leg, allowing Lee to get in a rollup with a handful of tights to
retain at 4:31.

Rating: D+. Standard X-Division match here, meaning no chance to go
anywhere, high spots that were more interesting the first thousand
or so times we’ve seen them and little surprise to the ending
because you only get one change of this title every five months or
so. Nothing to see here, as expected.

Post match Lee loads up the Pillmanizing but Andrew Everett comes in
for the save.

Maria comes up to see Sutter and offers to remind him why this is
happening. Sutter says he knows and Maria threatens him with
consequences if there’s no wedding. We still don’t know what those
consequences are.

It’s time for the wedding with an already drunk Bennett as the best
man. Spud is flower man and Aron Rex comes out in his gear. Maria
and Sienna are the bridal party and after a break, here’s Laurel as
the fans chant for ODB. Maria does her signature stuff and brings
out Allie, who looks stunning in her bridesmaid’s dress and causes
Braxton’s jaw to drop.

Laurel reads her own vows, talking about how your bank account is
what matters and promising to buy Braxton a new wardrobe. The fans
drown this out with DELETE chants and Sutter says he forgot to bring
his vows. We get to the “any objections” part and Maria shouts the
fans down before Allie can say anything. Maria trips her and yells



when the rings fall because that’s what Maria and Allie do.

Laurel says I Do but Braxton can’t get the second word out. Fans:
“JUST SAY NO!” Braxton says no because he can’t stand being around
Laurel. There’s a guy out there for Laurel to make completely
miserable but it’s just not him. Braxton says he loves Allie and for
once the fans seem to genuinely freak out over this (It couldn’t be
because these are characters the fans can relate to and get behind
because they can’t stand the villain could it?).

He knows Maria is going to fire Allie for this and he’ll never see
her again but he loves her and that’s all that matters. Maria fires
Allie but she quits instead. This might have been more effective if
they hadn’t had the big split moment two or three times already.
Sutter punches Bennett down and Brooke comes out to help Allie.
Robbie E. goes after Aron and the big kiss ends the show as Pope
teases the changes AGAIN.

The big angle was good because I have a reason to care about the
characters but as usual, TNA screwed themselves over by hyping this
as the “most controversial wedding in wrestling history”. Not only
does that basically say they know what’s coming but also…..this was
exactly what people were expecting. It’s not like this was anything
that we haven’t seen a half dozen times before. The Brooke wedding a
few years back where Tazz joined Aces and 8’s was a bigger surprise
than this one. Again though, that’s TNA in a nutshell: make
something bigger than it is and be disappointing because Josh can’t
shut up about it.

Overall Rating: D. Assuming you even count the first “match” as
wrestling, this show didn’t even have fourteen minutes of actual
bell time (not counting the Hardys which was a bunch of clips
instead of a match). The Hardys are still running around doing
whatever they want, despite it not seeming to lead to anything
(other than Ring of Honor) at the moment. Everything else is just
there with no particular rhyme or reason, which doesn’t make for a
good show. The wedding was entertaining for what it was but that’s
not enough to carry a show.

I know none of this really matters as they’re resetting everything
(AGAIN) in two weeks but they better knock it out of the park with
the new stuff because this has been really dull lately. They’re
certainly teasing some new stuff and that’s a good thing, though if



there’s one thing TNA knows how to do, it’s underwhelm on their
bragging.

Results

Tyrus b. Eli Drake via DQ when Tyrus hit the referee

Jesse Godderz b. Bram – Rollup

Josh Barnett b. Bad Bones – Keylock

Trevor Lee b. DJZ – Rollup with a handful of tights

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
History of the WWE’s Big Four Pay Per Views, now in
PAPERBACK. Check out the information here:
http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/01/27/kbs-reviews-now-av
ailable-in-paperback/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling
books at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Impact Wrestling – February
16,  2017:  I  Think  I  Like
This  Better  Than  the
Wrestling Show
Impact Wrestling
Date: February 16, 2017
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Josh Matthews, D’Angelo Dinero
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The big story coming out of last week is the full on split of the
Wolves as Davey Richards cost Eddie Edwards his last shot at the TNA
World Title. While you can probably guess the reason behind the
split, it should be interesting to hear the actual explanation.
Other than that we also have the saga of Braxton Sutter and company
which seems to be setting up a wedding. Let’s get to it.

We open with a recap of the Expedition of Gold, which will take the
Hardys to Tijuana, Mexico this week.

Video on Davey turning on Eddie.

Moose/Brandi Rhodes vs. Crazzy Steve/Rosemary

I know I say it every time she’s out but Brandi is a very beautiful
woman. Moose is wrestling in a shirt for some reason here. The guys
get things going with Steve bouncing off Moose multiple times.
Rosemary offers a distraction so Steve can take over, which must
last for a good fifteen seconds. Abyss’ interference does a bit
better and everything breaks down with Decay taking over.

Moose will have none of that and LAUNCHES Steve onto Abyss at
ringside. Rosemary jumps onto Moose’s back and it’s time for
Brandi’s still awkward chops (yeah they’re still awkward but she’s
only had a few months of ring time and she’s clearly trying as hard
as she can). A middle rope missile dropkick puts Rosemary down as
Pope still tries to get Mini-Moose over as a nickname. The matching
pump punches have Decay in trouble and stereo Game Changers are
enough for the double pin at 5:43.

Rating: C-. For someone who hasn’t even been in the ring for a year,
Brandi already looks more comfortable than a lot of the Diva era
wrestlers. Like, she’s already miles better than Torrie Wilson or
the Kat or anyone like that, which may not sound like much but it
suggests that she has a bright future if she wants to stay in the
ring. I’m sure we’ll get to the “where’s Cody” stuff later on and
that’s where we get the feud out of this.

Eddie Edwards isn’t here to talk because he wants to hurt Davey.

Moose tells Brandi he’s there for her whenever she needs. There was



no hint of anything romantic in the way he said it.

We look back at the end of last week’s show.

Eddie calls out Davey but he gets Angelina Love instead, saying
there’s no Davey until she says so. Basically Eddie abandoned Davey
while he was recovering from knee surgery and forgot about his
“brother”. Love says Eddie can have Davey now and introduces the
American Wolf (new nickname) but Eddie cuts her off and says to let
go of her husband’s balls.

Davey grabs the mic and goes on a rant about how he created the team
and the Wolves’ Nation. Richards offers him a chance to leave but
Eddie goes straight up the aisle to start the brawl. Security breaks
it up so Eddie says this isn’t over as Davey tries to crawl in the
ring. We get a challenge for a street fight later tonight and Davey
seems more than game.

Ok….that was great. I was really, REALLY worried about this feud
when I first heard about it because their ROH feud was such a
disaster but this already fixed the major problem of the ROH
version: there’s a reason for them to hate each other. The previous
one was a bunch of “I respect you but I want Dan Severn to train me
because this is suddenly an MMA promotion” and I have no idea why
that’s supposed to entertain me. This felt like two guys who wanted
to kill each other and they got to the point immediately. I can
easily go for something like that.

Mike Bennett has a bachelor party for Braxton Sutter, who is
miserable. It’s basically a frat party with people all around thirty
years old and Sutter wants to leave.

It’s off to Tijuana where the Hardys are challenging for the Mexican
Tag Team Championships of the World. Matt and Jeff demand to speak
to the promoter and yell in Spanish at a luchador who speaks
English. Konnan, the promotion’s owner, wants to make money off
their appearance.

Now we have Laurel Van Ness’ bachelorette party with Allie having st
up a very sweet room with streamers, balloons and confetti



everywhere. Maria yells at her for making it look like a children’s
party. Allie is devastated when she hears about how it’s for Laurel
and Braxton’s wedding.

Kingston vs. Jesse Godderz

Kingston chops away to start and shrugs off a dropkick by raking the
eyes. We hit the choking on the middle rope before Jesse makes his
comeback with clotheslines and a Blockbuster for two. An STO puts
Jesse down for the same but he nails a quick enziguri. Godderz hits
a springboard….I guess we’ll say forearm for the pin at 4:11.

Rating: D+. Nothing special here and again I don’t get the idea of
having the DCC losing so often. This was a completely clean pinfall
loss to Jesse Godderz of all people and that’s a really bad sign. I
can’t even think of a signature win for them at this point and
that’s horrible after they debuted so strong.

The DCC comes out post match but Jesse is smart enough to bail.

The bachelor party continues to be horrible with an overweight man
crushing the drug dealer.

Allie tries to liven the party up with noisemakers but Maria yells
at her again. Sienna just wants to drink.

Tyrus has taken over Fact of Life and brings out someone who was
never his friend: Eli Drake, whose arm is in a sling. Drake can’t
sit at the desk so the sling comes off in a hurry. Eli yells at
Tyrus for making decisions that he didn’t approve of and not
watching his back like Tyrus is supposed to do. No one owns Tyrus
and a match is made for next week.

Back in Tijuana (this show has more scene cuts than a Total Divas
episode), Konnan says he can’t pay the Hardys but his messenger says
they don’t want money. The Hardys come in to see Konnan and agree to
wrestle for the titles for no pay. Matt: “Money is for marks.” The
Hardys leave and Konnan tells the staff to start making and selling
as much bootleg Hardy merchandise as they can.

Maria yells at Allie for the amount of pink at the party. Allie can
be a ring bearer next week and gets frosting thrown in her face. The



ladies take the gifts (including lingerie) and leave.

We get the match from Tijuana with the Hardys challenging Super
Crazy and Psicosis for the Crash Tag Team Titles. While the match is
going on, the promotion’s women hit on Vanguard I because the women
of this promotion aren’t all that smart. We only see clips of the
match with the Hardys hitting all their signature stuff to win with
a Swanton to Crazy. Of note: the referee was blurred out because he
works for Lucha Underground, who threatened legal action against TNA
if they showed one of their contracted workers.

After the match, the Hardys teleport back to North Carolina before
Konnan and company can stop them. Konnan: “WHAT DO YOU MEAN THEY
DISAPPEARED???” Back in North Carolina, the Hardys literally throw
the belts into a bag and go off to win the Mid-Atlantic Tag Team
Titles next week. Hint: you might not want to show us the
celebration after winning the belts.

Video on Brooke returning to TNA and being targeted by the Lady
Squad.

Sienna vs. Brooke

Maria offers an early distraction to start and Sienna takes over
with forearms and a spinebuster. Brooke gets in some forearms of her
own as Madison Rayne explains why Maria is the most amazing Knockout
ever. Another Maria distraction lets Sienna get in a running
clothesline as Josh talks about how you can get a Louisville Slugger
baseball bat signed by Jeff Hardy. Maria chokes on the rope and
offers a distraction so Sienna can choke as well. As Maria talks
about how the Knockouts show their midsections, Brooke fights off
the double teaming and rolls Sienna up for the pin at 5:55.

Rating: D+. The wrestling was fine but WOW Madison Rayne is one of
the most annoying commentators I’ve ever heard. She doesn’t really
have a character and isn’t a heel or a face but rather just a woman
talking a lot. I’m not sure how that’s supposed to add anything to
the match but I’m sure it’s completely necessary.

One of Bennett’s friends wants to put in an adult DVD but Bennett



says it’s time for something special. That would be a stripper who
sounds like she’s smoked five packs a day. Bennett slams the door in
her face and asks where the DVD went.

Eli Drake commandeers a camera and promises to give Tyrus a beating
next week. As usual, this is one of the best things on the show.

Here’s Lashley for a chat. Lashley says it doesn’t matter if it’s
wrestling or MMA because no one can hang with him. This brings out
UFC fighter (currently facing a potential suspension for steroids)
and professional wrestler Josh Barnett to give him a lecture about
respecting the title. Lashley says this is his ring but has to
escape an armbar. A challenge is issued but Barnett wants the title
on the line. Bobby says he’ll fight anywhere anytime and the
challenge is accepted for some point in the future. I get the idea
they’re going for here but Barnett was really, really awkward on the
mic.

Everyone has passed out at the bachelor party but Braxton is sitting
there twirling his thumbs. He slowly gets up and puts the stripper
on Mike’s lap for a quick picture. He then calls Maria and leaves
the phone on the two of them before leaving.

Eddie Edwards vs. Davey Richards

Street fight with a full hour and a half of build. Angelina does
Davey’s entrance, allowing him to jump Eddie from behind. There are
weapons ready at ringside and Davey keeps beating him down as we
take an early break. Back with Davey crushing Eddie’s hand with a
chair but Edwards fights back anyway. Eddie and Angelina both have
chairs but the distraction lets Davey swing a chair into Eddie’s for
a knockdown.

Cue Eddie’s wife Alisha…who gets dropped with a single forearm.
Angelina handcuffs her to the ropes but Eddie covers her up and
takes the chair shots for her. Davey unloads on him with the chair
while Angelina makes Alisha watch. There’s no referee as Eddie gets
a Conchairto so Angelina counts the pin for a no contest at around
13:30.



Rating: B-. This was a good brawl while it lasted and I’m VERY glad
they didn’t have a definitive winner. The ending was the important
part and will keep this going for a long time as the women add
another dynamic to the whole thing. I had a lot more fun with this
than I was expecting and that’s the best possible outcome.

A promo for next week’s Expedition of Gold wraps us up.

Overall Rating: C. That might be the oddest episode of Impact I’ve
ever seen. There wasn’t a big focus on wrestling here but rather a
lot of vignettes from the two parties, plus all the Mexico stuff.
Outside of the main event, the wrestling we did see ranged from
mostly boring to forgettable, but Davey vs. Eddie looks like it has
serious potential.

Above all else, I appreciated the idea of TNA trying to do
something. The wedding story could be good (assuming Sutter gets to
win some matches later on) and Lashley FINALLY has some fresh blood,
even if Barnett is hardly a household name and his promo was just a
step above a disaster. They’re doing something though and that’s
what matters more than anything after a long stretch of very dull
and boring shows. This kept my attention, but I need more stuff
actually between the bells rather than all the stuff setting up
future matches and stories. Still though, it’s a step up.

Results

Brandi/Moose b. Crazzy Steve/Rosemary – Double Game Changers

Jesse Godderz b. Kingston – STO

Brooke b. Sienna – Rollup

Davey Richards vs. Eddie Edwards went to a no contest

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
History of the WWE’s Big Four Pay Per Views, now in
PAPERBACK. Check out the information here:
http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/01/27/kbs-reviews-now-av
ailable-in-paperback/



And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling
books at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Impact Wrestling – February
9, 2017: Let the Expedition
Begin
Impact  Wrestling
Date: February 9, 2017
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: D’Angelo Dinero, Josh Matthews

I have come here to watch wrestling and open briefcases and TNA is
all out of briefcases. So we’re past Open Fight Night and now it’s
time to move on to some fresh material. It’s hard to say what that
might mean as we’re still waiting on the next taping cycle with the
new creative direction to start up. Let’s get to it.

We open with the Hardy Family arriving. After Matt asks Maxel why
he’s eating carbohydrates instead of protein (Jeff: “He is
undefeated.”), it is announced that the Seven Deities will reveal
all tonight.

Recap of the four briefcase matches from last week.

Here’s the DCC with something to say. James Storm talks about how
they always keep their promises and lists off some names they’ve
taken out. Cue Eli Drake and Tyrus to call them out with Tyrus
asking if Kingston is his Mini Me. The fight is on with all five
heading to the floor and we go to a break.

DCC vs. Tyrus/Eli Drake
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Joined in progress with Tyrus in control before handing it off to
Drake, who gets caught in the wrong corner. That doesn’t last long
either though as Bram can’t keep the advantage, allowing Drake and
Tyrus to take turns working him over. Drake ducks the Last Call and
brings Tyrus back in, only to walk away on the big man. Storm mocks
the Brodus Clay dance and the trio takes Tyrus down, finishing him
with the Last Call at 6:23.

Rating: C-. Nothing much to see here but at least the DCC won. I’m
worried about their future as they’ve hit a firm wall and TNA is
hardly the kind of company that helps push someone like them along.
They just barely beat Tyrus and that should be one of the biggest
layups around.

Clip of Lashley vs. Eddie Edwards in a cage. Their final showdown is
tonight.

Brandi Rhodes is going to call out Rosemary.

Braxton Sutter and Allie run into each other in the back. Maria
comes in and yells at Allie for wasting time and sends her away. We
hear about some wedding plans and Braxton has an hour to propose to
Laurel Van Ness.

Here’s Brandi for a chat. She gets right to the point and calls
Rosemary out, which isn’t exactly the biggest surprise. Cue Decay
and Rosemary with the latter saying Brandi could have been amazing
with them but she made the wrong decision. Brandi is quickly choked
down but Moose of all people makes the save.

Aron Rex doesn’t think much of Robbie E. because violence isn’t the
answer. Rex will make an exception tonight though.

Brandi and Moose want a mixed tag next week.

Aron Rex vs. Robbie E.

Before the match, Aron fails to get the audience to sing his name.
Rex slaps him in the face to start and of course hides on the apron
as a result. Back in and Robbie throws some right hands, which seem
to tick Rex off. Robbie is thrown outside so Spud can choke with his
coat. That fires Robbie up and Spud is pulled inside, allowing the



loaded punch to knock Robbie cold for the pin at 4:54.

Rating: D. Rex is the definition of beating you over the head with a
character but it’s already a major improvement over Aron as just a
guy in trunks. This wasn’t exactly high concept stuff though and
that makes for a dull match. I’m not sure who Rex faces next though
but at least this is better than what we had.

The Hardys are ready for an announcement.

Clip of Edwards winning the World Title.

The Wolves and their wives (Angelina Love and Alisha) are ready.

Mike Bennett gloats over the idea of Sutter marrying Laurel because
it’s going to make them family. Sutter leaves to do anything else.

Here are the Hardys for a chat. Matt talks about having a pre-mo-
nition of the Expedition of Gold. That’s why Vanguard 1 can now
teleport them around the world to win Tag Team Titles wherever they
want. Matt teases going to Ring of Honor (which he actually says)
and WWE (stop) to win all the gold they can find. It’s time to go so
they touch the drone and disappear. We cut to….Tijuana, Mexico for
the first attempt at winning new titles.

Grand Championship: Mahabali Shera vs. Drew Galloway

Drew is defending. An early Futureshock is broken up and Drew bails
to the corner. That means a lot of stalling before Galloway slips
out of what looked like a fireman’s carry and goes after the leg.
Some chops on the floor wrap up the round but Shera hits the Sky
High just a second after the bell. Shera wins Round One but charges
into a boot to the face to start Round Two. Drew chops the skin off
Shera’s chest, followed by the Claymore and the Futureshock to
retain at 6:13.

Rating: D+. The match was fine enough but, as I say every week
because it’s still true: there’s no point to the round system
because it doesn’t add a thing. It’s little more than a way to
extend the matches and make them feel different without really
needing to in the slightest. Galloway is a great talent but he needs
something less convoluted to really make this work. It’s not a good



sign when you could cut the gimmick out and have the same matches
but that’s what we have here.

Sutter drops a water bottle cap and goes to pick it up, which Laurel
interprets as a proposal. Braxton: “That is the exact opposite of
what I wanted to happen.”

Here’s the Helms Dynasty with something to say. The key to a strong
dynasty is to acknowledge the weak link and that has to be Andrew
Everett. Andrew takes the mic and says Helms is the weak link,
earning himself a double beatdown. At least that’s a somewhat better
way to turn someone face and it’s not like taking a beating while
down 2-1 makes him look horrible.

Lashley is ready.

Matt and Jeff meet fans in Tijuana and next week, the first
challenge takes place.

TNA World Title: Lashley vs. Eddie Edwards

Eddie is challenging and this is his last match. Davey Richards and
Eddie’s wives are in the front row, meaning shenanigans are likely
afoot. Eddie starts fast by knocking Lashley to the floor for a
suicide dive. That earns him a spinebuster though and we take a
break. Back with the champ still in control but getting knocked
outside again for another suicide dive.

Lashley grabs the belt but here’s Davey to take it away, allowing
Eddie to get in a Blue Thunder Bomb for two. A quick Boston Knee
Party should have the title won but Davey pulls the referee out.
Angelina Love slaps Alisha and the distraction is enough to allow
the spear to retain Lashley’s title at 13:53.

Rating: C+. This was entertaining enough but I’m pretty tired of
seeing these two fight. That being said, the match was little more
than a backdrop while Davey did the heel turn and there’s nothing
wrong with that. Lashley is really needing some fresh competition
though and I’m not sure who that is at the moment.

Davey and Angelina beat down Eddie and Alisha to end the show.

Overall Rating: C-. The wrestling hasn’t been the best but I can get



behind some of these stories. They’re getting to the point where you
can see some of the culminations to them and that’s a good thing.
The show isn’t getting on my nerves as badly lately and it certainly
seems a bit more focused. I can live with slightly weaker wrestling
in exchange for an upgrade in storytelling and that’s what we’re
getting lately.

Results

DCC b. Tyrus/Eli Drake – Last Call to Tyrus

Aron Rex b. Robbie E. – Loaded punch

Drew Galloway b. Mahabali Shera – Futureshock

Lashley b. Eddie Edwards – Spear

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
History of the WWE’s Big Four Pay Per Views, now in
PAPERBACK. Check out the information here:
http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/01/27/kbs-reviews-now-av
ailable-in-paperback/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling
books at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Impact Wrestling – February
2,  2017:  They  Managed  an
Upgrade
Impact  Wrestling
Date: February 2, 2017
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Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: D’Angelo Dinero, Josh Matthews

It’s Open Fight Night and that means we get to find out who wants
what match from their Race for the Case briefcases. Basically, in
order of 1-4, everyone can pick a match and stipulation but nothing
can be repeated, meaning there can’t be four cage matches or four
World Title matches. Let’s get to it.

We open with a quick explanation of Race for the Case.

Recap of the Iron Man match with Lashley regaining the World Title.
I still don’t see what was so great about it.

Here are the Hardys to open things up with Jeff carrying the #1
briefcase. The Seven Deities have told Matt that the brothers must
win as much tag team gold around the world as they can. Therefore,
they have granted the Hardys, I kid you not, a teleportation device
to send them on their International Expedition of Gold. Now they
want the Bucks of Youth, the Day of New and the Family of Wyatts,
all of whom must be deleted. Anyway, Jeff knows who he wants to
fight.

TNA World Title: Jeff Hardy vs. Lashley

Jeff is challenging of course and Josh actually does his job by
pointing out that the Tag Team Titles can’t be defended or
challenged for tonight because Jeff is already wrestling. Uh, what
does this have to do with Schitt’s Creek? I was promised Schitt’s
Creek updates. We start after a bell with Jeff punching his way out
of the corner, only to get his head taken off with a clothesline.
Jeff sends him over the ropes and then into the apron, followed by
another ram into the barricade. A powerbomb plants Jeff on the steps
and the champ chokes with a boot.

Back with Jeff making his comeback with the usual and getting two
off the Twist of Fate and Swanton. Another Swanton gets the same
with Lashley putting his foot on the ropes. With the wrestling not
working, Jeff sends him into the steps but misses a slingshot
Swanton to the floor for an even worse than usual crash. The spear



retains the title at 14:03.

Rating: B-. This felt like a main event style match but as usual
it’s the same problem Impact so often has: there’s no reason for
these two to be fighting other than the challenger won a qualifying
match. There’s no personal issue and it’s all about the title. It’s
cool to have a feud about the title but it feels like that’s the
vast majority of what TNA does. Have something personal for a change
and it can do you a lot of good.

Post match, Josh says no one has been able to figure Lashley, the
FOUR TIME World Champion, out. Before I can explain why that makes
no sense, here’s Eddie Edwards because this feud isn’t quite done
yet. Eddie wants his rematch and Lashley agrees, but this is Eddie’s
last shot.

Tyrus and Eli Drake are ready to shock the world with their
briefcase choice.

Earlier today, Rosemary tried to get Brandi to join Decay. Brandi
declined so Rosemary licked her face.

In case that wasn’t clear enough, Rosemary invites Brandi to join
Decay but gets turned down again.

And now, a day in the life of Aron Rex. This involves riding around
in a golf cart and Spud putting down a mat in the back.

Sienna vs. Brooke Tessmacher

Brooke starts fast and gets two off a middle rope X-Factor. A chase
goes badly though, allowing Sienna to get in a cheap shot to take.
Maria adds a few kicks to the back and distracts the referee so
Sienna can choke for a bit. Guest commentator Madison Rayne would
rather talk about how great Brooke looks so soon after having a
child, continuing the tradition of absolutely worthless TNA
commentary. The AK-47 is broken up and Brooke gets a bad looking
Muta Lock but Maria offers a distraction, allowing the Silencer to
put Brooke away at 5:39.

Rating: D+. Annoying commentary aside, this was fine as a way to set
Brooke up as a foil to the Lady Squad. Unfortunately Brooke feels



like a relic of the past with the entire character being based on
how she looks in trunks. That’s not interesting and doesn’t exactly
come off as thrilling. At least it’s a character though, unlike Gail
Kim: WRESTLER.

Back to Aron Rex, who is having makeup applied. Spud reads off his
appointments on various networks like FOX News and CNN. Rex doesn’t
care for being called “bloody good” because he doesn’t like
violence. He prefers “rexcellent”.

The DCC wants Decay in a falls count anywhere match.

DCC vs. Decay

Falls count anywhere and I guess a handicap match as well, unless
Rosemary is fighting with the guys. It’s a brawl on the floor to
start and we’ve already got a table ready. Steve escapes a powerbomb
through said table and Abyss takes Kingston into the crowd to expand
the violence a bit wider.

Steve dives onto all three members of the DCC for two on Storm. It’s
time for the barbed wire board and Abyss rips off Kingston’s shirt.
That earns Abyss a low blow but Rosemary mists Kingston, setting up
a chokeslam onto some tacks for two. Some beer bottles to Abyss’
head set up a Last Call to put him into the barbed wire. A spike
piledriver puts Steve through the table for the pin at 6:34.

Rating: C+. I find this to be false advertising as this was another
iteration of the Monster’s Ball instead of a falls count anywhere
match. I’ve seen worse versions of this same match and they kept it
short, which is a good idea when we’ve seen the same stuff over and
over again, especially with Abyss in the matches every single time.

Maria and Mike Bennett come up to Braxton Sutter in the back to talk
about the date with Laurel Van Ness. Braxton is glad it’s over but
Maria hears wedding bells over the chance of what might happen to
Allie if he doesn’t.

Here’s Drew Galloway to say he’s a fighting Grand Champion and will
defend against anyone. Cue Moose to ask for a title shot but
Galloway has something else in mind.



Grand Championship: Drew Galloway vs. Rob Ryzin

Galloway is defending and kicks Rob’s head off thirty seconds in.
This turns into an ad for Rudy, which is airing after the show. An
overhead belly to belly has Ryzin in even more trouble and his
comeback is cut off by a piledriver. Futureshock retains the title
at 2:14.

Trevor Lee wants the injured X-Division Champion DJZ in a ladder
match.

X-Division Title: DJZ vs. Trevor Lee

Ladder match with DJZ defending. Trevor gets backdropped to the
floor to start and DJZ hits a dive but makes his leg even worse.
It’s so banged up that he has to stop Lee from getting the title,
earning himself a ladder shot to the leg. Lee crushes the leg in the
ladder but gets caught in a ZDT off the ladder. Shane Helms throws
in a chair and the leg gets crushed one more time but Lee is smart
enough to keep it inside the chair and put the ladder on top, giving
us a new champion at 7:30.

Rating: C. Now this one made sense and is a great example of how to
use the case to your advantage. Also, it’s long past the point of
getting the title off DJZ as the division has died all over again.
This wasn’t a great ladder match (the time didn’t do it any favors)
but it made sense and that means a lot.

Tyrus wants Drake to have some quiet time to prepare.

Robbie E. interrupts Rex and gets a match next week.

Drake wants Ethan Carter III with his extremely bruised hip/rib.

Eli Drake vs. Ethan Carter III

Carter gets taken down to start with Drake hammering in right hands
as we take an early break. Back with Drake sending Carter face first
into the apron but missing a baseball bat shot. Drake forearms him
in the back/hip and says YEAH a lot. One heck of a clothesline puts
Carter down but Drake takes a bit too long following up, allowing
Carter to grab a jackknife rollup for the pin at 10:47.



Rating: C-. Nothing special to see here but Carter and Drake have
had a good enough feud. It’s one of the few that isn’t about a title
and that makes things all the better. Unfortunately TNA didn’t do
the best job of explaining how Carter got hurt but the match was
fine and the talking has been better so I can’t complain too much.

Post match Drake unloads on Carter with the ball bat, only to have
the DCC show up and stomp on Carter’s nearly unconscious body. Drake
smiles but the DCC beats down he and Tyrus as well. Carter takes a
spike piledriver on the chair to end the show.

Overall Rating: C-. The wrestling wasn’t the best here but I liked
the concept a lot more than I was expecting to. They used a formula
that made sense here and helped push some feuds here, which is a
little better than doing the same thing over and over again. I was
never big on Open Fight Night in the first place but that probably
had something to do with holding it once a month. Or maybe Hogan.
Yeah probably him. Anyway, not a bad show this week and that’s high
praise around here.

Results

Lashley b. Jeff Hardy – Spear

Sienna b. Brooke Tessmacher – Silencer

Drew Galloway b. Rob Ryzin – Futureshock

Trevor Lee b. DJZ – Lee pulled down the title

Ethan Carter III b. Eli Drake – Jackknife rollup

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
History of the WWE’s Big Four Pay Per Views, now in
PAPERBACK. Check out the information here:
http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2017/01/27/kbs-reviews-now-av
ailable-in-paperback/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling
books at:



http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Impact Wrestling – January
26,  2017:  Transfusion
Please
Impact  Wrestling
Date: January 26, 2017
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: D’Angelo Dinero, Josh Matthews

Tonight is billed as Genesis, which is likely to be another show
that doesn’t really add anything special but will be treated like
something interesting while still being a normal show. We’ll throw
in two title matches with Lashley vs. Eddie Edwards in an Iron Man
match and Rosemary vs. Jade in a Monster’s Ball match. Let’s get to
it.

Here are the Hardys with something to say. Matt, who sounds like he
has a very sore throat, talks about Brother Nero (There was a video
on YouTube where Matt freed Jeff from being Brother Nero. Are we not
even following TNA’s own continuity here?) winning the #1 case last
week. Jeff thinks he might win the World Title again but Matt has a
big idea: going around the world and winning all the Tag Team Titles
they can (as revealed to him in a pre-mo-nition as he and his family
ate Senor Benjamin’s green beans by the Lake of Reincarnation).

Cue the DCC to imply they’ll be cashing in their Race for the Case
match against the Hardys next week. Before any violence can take
place, here’s Decay. Crazzy Steve suggests a triple threat for
tonight and the DCC immediately agrees. Matt says that even though
these are some rude blokes, the match is on.
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Tag Team Titles: Hardys vs. DCC vs. Decay

The Hardys are defending. Joined in progress with the DCC working
over Steve as the announcers talk about Don West’s insane deals. The
hot tag brings in Abyss and LET’S PLUG SCHITT’S CREEK! Jeff comes
back in and drops Abyss but the DCC takes over on him in the corner.
That means James Storm can distract Matt so a non-tag can take
place. Everything breaks down and Kingston gives Matt an STO for
two. Steve mists Kingston and it’s a Twist of Fate to retain the
titles at 7:00.

Rating: D+. TNA puts James Storm in an interesting/cool looking
gimmick and the solution is to put him in a team going after the Tag
Team Titles because that’s all James Storm is allowed to do. That
man left TNA for this nonsense? Anyway, this is turning into New Day
vs. Gallows and Anderson/Cesaro and Sheamus: we know the champs can
beat them and they’ve beaten these guys so often that it’s getting
really boring. I know TNA is incapable of making new stars but is
one fresh team that hard to pull off?

Laurel Van Ness makes Braxton Sutter take her to dinner. Apparently
they’re at a restaurant, which looks so fake that I didn’t realize
that’s where they were supposed to be until Laurel ordered a glass
of wine.

Here’s Drew Galloway to talk about how much he wants the Grand
Championship to be the top title around here. That means an open
challenge.

Grand Championship: Drew Galloway vs. Moose

Drew is defending and Josh asks how ironic this is. Uh, a guy who
got screwed out of a title last week answering an open challenge
isn’t ironic you stupid man. Moose goes right at him to start and
hits something like a powerbomb. A moonsault almost completely
misses but is still good for two. Moose sends him outside and the
fight is on with Moose easily getting the better of it. Galloway
gets dropped on the barricade and Moose wins round one.

That’s enough to send the champ walking up the ramp but he comes



back in to start round two. The middle rope chokebomb and the Game
Changer get two each but Drew kicks him low again, meaning Galloway
loses a point. The Claymore connects for two so Drew shoves the
referee down and kicks Moose low again, setting up the Futureshock
to retain at 6:46.

Rating: D. You know, this whole “YOU’RE LOSING A POINT” thing might
mean something if more than one match in the history of this title
actually went to a judges’ decision. This points system thing is a
big waste of time and the title really could have been just a TV
Title but that was like three names ago.

Laurel continues to be a blithering idiot and Sutter drinks a lot of
wine to cope.

Knockouts Title: Rosemary vs. Jade

Rosemary is defending but Jade dives at her to take over. Some kendo
stick shots to the back have Jade in trouble but she blocks a suplex
onto the thumbtacks. Instead, Jade whips her in the back with a belt
before the German suplex puts Rosemary into the tacks. Jade gets
smart by blocking the mist with a trashcan lid, which she kicks into
the champ’s face for two. It’s time for the barbed wire board and a
release STO makes Rosemary scream again. That means it’s time for a
regular table but Jade takes too much time going up top, setting up
a superplex to drive Jade through for the pin at 9:25.

Rating: B. Jade is a great example of someone with a lot of talent
that TNA has given us no reason to care about. Tell me two things
about her character other than she used to be in the Dollhouse.
She’s entertaining in the ring and I’ve seen far worse performers
but there’s just no connection to her, which is the case with most
of the roster.

Gail Kim comes out to check on Jade and Rosemary mists her.

Laurel offers some post dinner shenanigans to Braxton but he goes to
find the check. With Braxton gone, Laurel calls Maria to tell her
it’s going great.

Caleb Konley is making his debut and got his start watching



wrestling his entire life.

X-Division Title: DJZ vs. Trevor Lee vs. Andrew Everett vs. Marshe
Rockett vs. Caleb Konley

DJZ is defending and it’s one fall to a finish. Josh’s brilliant
insight: “DJZ would love to successfully defend his X-Division
Championship.” Everyone brawls with everyone to start and then, in
what might be the dumbest, most contrived spot I’ve ever see, we get
a Human Centipede style elevated DDT with three people grabbing
someone’s head back to back until DJZ grabs a running neckbreaker to
drive everyone down.

That’s the kind of ridiculous stuff that makes it so clear that
everyone is working together because there is NO WAY that could work
otherwise. Everyone hits a bunch of dives and the Helms Dynasty
starts working together, only to get in a fight over who gets to
cover. The ZDT to Everett retains DJZ’s title at 4:21.

Rating: D. Words cannot describe how sick I am of this kind of
match. It’s a big mess of a match with no story, no psychology, that
STUPID multi-man DDT that I’m sure they thought was the coolest
thing in the world (or better yet, someone might make a YouTube
reaction video about it) and the same challengers we’ve seen over
and over again, plus one new name who we heard about for all of five
seconds.

The Helms Dynasty Pillmanizes DJZ’s leg.

Edwards asks Davey Richards to let him defend the title on his own.
Davey agrees but doesn’t look happy.

Open Fight Night video.

The Hardys go over some possible matches for Jeff’s Race for the
Chase match. He doesn’t care for the idea of winning the X-Division
Title because it would only feed his addiction so DELETE. Rosemary
and Ricky Morton are deleted as well but Matt has a pre-mo-nition
showing him who Jeff will pick.

TNA World Title: Eddie Edwards vs. Lashley

Lashley is challenging in a thirty minute Iron Man match. Lashley



starts fast with a delayed vertical suplex but Eddie avoids the
spear and kicks him out to the floor. Back in and Lashley gets two
off a slam and we take a break. Lashley is still in control when we
come back and the spear gives him the first fall at 8:40.

The slow pace continues as Lashley hammers away, only to get caught
in a Blue Thunder Bomb. A half crab doesn’t do much damage to
Lashley so he throws Eddie over the top with a release belly to
belly suplex. Lashley powerbombs him on the ramp for a countout at
14:25 to make it 2-0.

With the referee checking on Eddie, Lashley takes off a turnbuckle
pad. For no apparent reason, Lashley keeps going to the ropes and
knocking Eddie off the apron as this just keeps going. Back from a
second break with Lashley missing a spear and going into the exposed
buckle, allowing Eddie to grab a rollup for a fall at 22:20.

They head to the ramp again with Lashley loading up a release German
suplex, only to have Edwards flip out onto his feet. There’s the
Boston Knee Party but Eddie has to very slowly crawl back to the
ring. Lashley dives in at nine to beat the count but it’s another
Boston Knee Party to tie things up at 24:03. A few seconds later JB
says we have five minutes left as they’re actually closer than I was
expecting.

Lashley gets two off another spear, which of course is followed by a
third Boston Knee Party for two more. Eddie’s middle rope
hurricanrana is countered into a powerbomb and Lashley grabs a side
choke to make Eddie tap at 26:40 to go up 3-2 with just over three
minutes to go. Lashley goes outside to yell at Pope and says he’s
already won. That means another suicide dive to take Lashley out and
Eddie grabs a guillotine with 51 seconds left. Of course time runs
out (at 29:33) to give Lashley the title back.

Rating: D+. The wrestling was fine enough but this DID NOT need to
be a thirty minute match in any way, shape or form. There was way
too much laying around and so much of that is due to there being no
reason for these two to still be fighting. TNA is desperately
needing some fresh blood in their main event scene, which has what,



four people at most right now? Seriously: Edwards, Lashley, Carter
and……I guess Hardy? Assuming he goes for the World Title again? Give
us something fresh already.

Overall Rating: D. This is the worst kind of show you can have: not
absolutely horrible but so painfully uninteresting that I lost any
semblance of caring about halfway through. These matches all just
felt like they were going by with no interest or caring, which has
long plagued this company. What are we looking at going forward?
Gail Kim, Jeff Hardy and Trevor Lee as the challengers to titles? A
heel midcard champion who keeps cheating to retain the title? It
feels like we’ve been here for years now and that’s not enough to
make me care enough. Really dull show here and that’s not a good
sign whatsoever.

Results

Hardys b. DCC and Decay – Twist of Fate to Kingston

Drew Galloway b. Moose – Futureshock

Rosemary b. Jade – Superplex through a table

DJZ b. Trevor Lee, Andrew Everett, Marshe Rockett and Caleb Konley –
ZDT to Everett

Lashley b. Eddie Edwards three falls to two
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Impact Wrestling – January
19, 2017: Here We Go Again
Impact  Wrestling
Date: January 19, 2017
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: D’Angelo Dinero, Josh Matthews

The more things change, the more they stay the same. In the staying
the same category, Lashley is yet again the #1 contender to Eddie
Edwards’ World Title as those two have been feuding for months now.
In the changing category, Feast or Fired has been changed into Race
for the Chase, which has some unique rules but is still a four
briefcase ladder match. Let’s get to it.

We open with a recap of Lashley becoming #1 contender again last
week.

Race for the Case

Matt Hardy, Jeff Hardy, Mahabali Shera, Crazzy Steve, Trevor Lee,
Eli Drake, Jesse Godderz, Kingston, Bram, Mike Bennett, Tyrus

The idea here is there are four cases with numbers inside. Starting
with #1, the four winners can pick whatever match they want, though
matches can’t be repeated (meaning all four can’t pick to fight for
the World Title or to have a cage match). Jeff is still listed as
Brother Nero, despite Matt freeing him from that name a few weeks
ago.

Of course it’s a wild brawl to start with everyone going for a case
instead of just waiting around for someone else to be busy. Tyrus
comes in and starts throwing suplexes, allowing Drake to pull down
the red briefcase. Pope doesn’t understand the rules as everyone
keeps brawling on the floor.
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Lee stomps Bennett in the chest and runs up to grab the blue
briefcase. Lee dives off the top onto everyone else and escapes with
his case, leaving Bennett to pull Steve down. We take a break and
come back with Steve being thrown to the floor as Josh gets to say
“playing defense” for the tenth time in the match. Bennett
superkicks Matt but everyone keeps cutting everyone else off.

Steve starts cleaning house but Matt has a pre-mo-neetion telling
him to get the green case. That sends everyone after it though,
leaving Godderz to go for the gold case, which falls right into the
hands of the DCC. Well Kingston that is but the DCC is credited with
securing it. Matt takes Bennett out and Jeff gets the green case to
end the match at 13:03.

Rating: D+. I never know how to grade something like this as it’s
just chaos with the real entertainment coming later on when we get
to the reveal. I mean, it’s basically still Feast or Fired with Josh
talking about how various people can challenge for various title
shots which just happen to line up with the division they would
usually compete in. Eh at least it felt a bit fresh though and
that’s a good thing.

Here’s a clip of Drew Galloway debuting for the sake of setting up
his Grand Championship shot later tonight. Uh, maybe we should show
him in the Grand Championship Tournament instead of something from
years ago?

We see Moose’s debut as well, which gets the same question.

Drew Galloway wants the Grand Championship instead of the World
Title.

Lashley has a proposition for Edwards.

Another video on Lashley vs. Carter from last week.

Lashley comes to the ring and says there’s nothing stopping him from
facing Eddie Edwards for the World Title. That means a challenge to
Eddie, who comes out and says he’d love to face Lashley anywhere
anytime. Eddie wants to know the grand plan so Lashley rips on him
for winning the title and defending it via flukes. Lashley’s big



idea is a thirty minute Iron Man match and the champ says it’s on.
The brawl starts and Davey Richards comes out for the save.

Maria calls Braxton Sutter and tells him to see her when he gets to
the arena. Brooke comes in and tells Maria to stay out of her
business.

Brooke vs. Deonna Purrazzo

Madison Rayne is on commentary again with that annoying voice.
Purrazzo has been everywhere as of late, appearing on NXT, Smackdown
and Ring of Honor in recent weeks and months. Rayne talks about
these two fighting three years ago on a One Night Only show so I
guess this is a rematch? Does that qualify as major in TNA? We hear
about Brooke’s reality show as she takes Purrazzo down and puts on a
Muta Lock minus the leg tie. Deonna knees her in the face and shouts
a lot, earning herself a flapjack into a not great nipup. The
Tesshocker ends Purrazzo at 4:39.

Rating: D. Was anyone missing Brooke? I mean, it’s not like the
division doesn’t need the extra help but the bad theme song (making
her the female Billy Gunn) feels way out of place with how far
women’s wrestling has come in recent years. Brooke isn’t a bad thing
to have back but the whole division is such a wreck that she might
help a lot.

Post match Sienna lays Brooke out.

Tyrus tells us to stay tuned for the briefcase reveal.

Sutter comes up to see Maria and they talk about Allie, who still
works for Maria. She wants Braxton to quit training Allie and
whispers something in his ear, which seems to get to him. Now he
agrees to quit training her and Maria sends him off to find Laurel.
My goodness GET TO THE END OF THIS STORY ALREADY.

It’s time for Fact of Life with Tyrus doing a long intro for Eli
(“He loves his mother and is a stand up Republican.”) before
explaining the rules for Race for the Chase. Drake goes first and
has case #4, which is last place. After taking time to decide who
speaks for the DCC (which no one winds up doing), they get case #2.



Lee is impressed with the quality of the desk and we get some comedy
until Tyrus offers Lee a trade: one briefcase for another, plus a
shirt. Lee wants some of Tyrus’ clothes so the deal is off. Trevor
can’t open the briefcase so Tyrus does it for him, revealing case
#3, meaning Jeff gets #1. Jeff doesn’t know who he’s fighting but
they’ll fade away and classify themselves as obsolete.

We look at Galloway winning the World Title, which again has NOTHING
to do with what he’s doing tonight.

Moose beat Mike Bennett at Bound For Glory.

Braxton breaks up with Allie and ends their training.

Here are Rockstar Spud and Aron Rex with Rex coming out to the
Hallelujah chorus which is in no way shape or form copying his WWE
character. Robbie E. comes out before Rex, now in flesh colored
trunks and lipstick, can say anything. It’s time for a tag match.

Robbie E./Swoggle vs. Aron Rex/Rockstar Spud

Swoggle and Spud get things started with Josh talking about Schitt’s
Creek which is ABSOLUTELY HILARIOUS. Spud sends Swoggle into the
corner and it’s off to Rex for some chatting. Swoggle grabs his foot
so Rex screams that he’s being touched and tags Rex back in. A GTS
drops Spud and it’s off to Robbie so things can speed up. Everything
breaks down and Swoggle does a Stinkface because this is your comedy
of the match. Spud hits Swoggle with the loaded ring and Rex gets
the pin at 4:16.

Rating: D-. See, Rex is effeminate and therefore funny. Ignore the
fact that it’s not funny of course because this is what passes for
comedy around here. Somehow this is an improvement over Rex’s
previous character (Did he have a character?) though, which
continues to prove the point that Rex isn’t that interesting and
needed a character like the one he complained about having in WWE.

We look at Galloway’s heel turn.

We FINALLY get to something Grand Championship related with Moose
winning the title from Rex.

Video on Rosemary vs. Jade in the cage to set up next week’s



Monster’s Ball match.

Sutter has to escort Laurel out and open the door for her.

Video on the Grand Championship tournament.

Grand Championship: Moose vs. Drew Galloway

Moose is defending and Drew gets a jobber’s entrance. But we had
time to look at Drew’s debut against the Beat Down Clan? Drew
clotheslines him down to start so Moose nips up. A chop off goes
nowhere so Drew grabs a piledriver for two. Another slugout wraps up
the first round, which goes to Drew.

Round two starts after a break with both guys hitting big boots and
Drew scoring with something like a Death Valley Driver onto the
apron. Moose powerbombs him onto the apron as well but misses a
middle rope moonsault. Galloway grabs the Iron Maiden but Moose
hangs on for about forty five seconds to end the round.

That round actually goes to Moose for reasons of pure drama as the
announcers bury the judges. It says a lot when I completely agree
with Josh and Pope but it’s true here. They trade failed finishers
and kick each other in the face to no avail. Drew gets dropkicked
out of the air but he kicks Moose low, which isn’t a DQ but rather a
point deduction. So these matches are No DQ? Shouldn’t that have
been mentioned at some point? Not that it matters as Drew hits the
Claymore as soon as the referee restarts the match for the pin and
the title at 14:08.

Rating: C-. I’ve seen worse endings but they couldn’t have Moose
kick out of the first kick and then lose? If nothing else this just
shows how overcomplicated the rules are as they really could get by
with just a basic TV Title with a ten minute time limit but that’s
not revolutionary enough or something. Drew is a good choice for
champion and there’s nothing wrong with putting the title on him
here when he was too banged up to get it in the first place.

Drew mocks the judges to end the show.

Overall Rating: D+. This really was a change of pace but
unfortunately the show went from bad to really just boring. As is so



often the case, TNA doesn’t understand how to wrap up a story and so
many of them (Lashley vs. Edwards, Maria vs. Allie, the Hardys,
though less so in their case) just keep going far beyond the point
of interest. The wrestling was few and far between tonight and the
first match is barely wrestling in the first place. It’s certainly
not the worst show in the world but, again, this doesn’t give me
hope for the new direction TNA is going in.

Results

Eli Drake, Trevor Lee, DCC and Jeff Hardy won Race for the Case

Brooke b. Deonna Purrazzo – Tesshocker

Aron Rex/Rockstar Spud b. Robbie E./Swoggle – Ring to the head

Drew Galloway b. Moose – Claymore
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of More of the Same
Impact Wrestling
Date: January 12, 2017
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Josh Matthews, D’Angelo Dinero

It’s the second show of the Anthem Era and that means more talking
about how Anthem is helping keep the show going. Eddie Edwards is
still the World Champion after Davey Richards returned last week to
help him retain the title in a triple threat match over Lashley and
Ethan Carter III. Let’s get to it.

Josh and Pope welcome us to the show and run down tonight’s card.

The Hardys are ready for the Wolves tonight as the Tag Team Titles
will be on the line. With less than one week’s build too.

Here’s Ethan Carter III to talk about Davey Richards costing him his
World Title match at last week’s One Night Only Live pay per view.
All he wanted was one clean title shot but Richards and a chair kept
that from happening. Now he wants to invade Wolves Nation like Liam
Neeson in the Gray.

Cue Lashley instead and he’s not pleased with Carter. If it were him
last week, he would have caved in Eddie Edwards’ head with a chair
and be out here with the title right now. Lashley suggests a last
man standing match for the title tonight (assuming he means for the
#1 contendership) so Carter asks the Anthem Owl on the turnbuckle.
Carter wants the match right now and the fight is on in the aisle
but it’s quickly broken up.

Lashley vs. Ethan Carter III

Last man standing with the winner getting the shot at Edwards at
some point in the future. They brawl on the floor to start with
Lashley hitting a powerslam on the concrete for seven, only to get
slammed off the top, followed by a cutter. A suplex on the floor
keeps Lashley down long enough for Ethan to set up two tables as we
take a break.
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Back with Lashley being sent into the corner and getting German
suplexed out of it for four. A superplex doesn’t keep Lashley down
either so he superplexes Carter for a long count. The spear gets
seven on Carter so Lashley spears him again. The count last long
enough that Lashley can set up a table in the corner.

Carter avoids a third spear and hits one of his own to put Lashley
through the table but both are up at nine. Ethan just unloads on him
with a chair but that’s still not enough. With nothing else working,
Ethan grabs his rear naked choke but gets dropped off the apron
through both tables. Both guys are down and only Lashley can beat
the count for the win at 17:15.

Rating: B-. Good brawl but my goodness I’m bored seeing these two
and Eddie fighting over the title. Lashley has been in the same spot
for well over a year now and that’s not something I want to keep
watching over and over again. It’s nice to have a good brawl like
this instead of the same match but can we PLEASE get some fresh
blood in the title picture?

Next week it’s Race for the Case (Feast or Fired) with the winners
getting four matches the following week at Open Fight Night. So
they’re having a gimmick match to set up a gimmick show in the span
of two weeks.

Eli Drake has Tyrus grab a backstage worker and force him to read a
prepared statement since the fans were glad that Eli wasn’t allowed
to speak. Drake is going to get his revenge, starting by winning
Race for the Case next week. He beats the guy up for not having
enough emotion and Tyrus gets rid of the cameras.

Here’s Rockstar Spud in powder blue to introduce Aron Rex, who is
now in a white fur coat in something like a Liberace gimmick (which
Rex pitched to WWE for years but was never allowed to go through
with it). Spud introduces him again once he’s in the ring so Rex can
say everyone has paid to see him for years but they should never pay
for him to do something as barbaric as fighting. The coat comes off
and Rex now has flesh colored trunks so here’s Robbie E. to
interrupt. The fight is quickly on and Rex uses the big rings to



knock Robbie down. Rex puts the coat back on and says violence is
never the answer.

The DCC is ready to take out Decay tonight. Kingston has fifteen
years of memories of being told he’s too violent for this business
but he knew his time had come when James Storm called him. Storm
says DCC is for Death Crew Council.

Allie is in the back when Maria comes up to yell at her. Maria isn’t
happy that Allie is still talking to Braxton Sutter but Allie says
she’s done everything Maria has told her to do. Haven’t these two
broken up like a million times now?

Decay vs. DCC

Storm is the odd man out here. It’s a big brawl to start (as it
should be) with the DCC taking over off an Alabama Slam to Steve.
Bram comes in for a clothesline as Josh runs through all the
advertisements he can squeeze into a single match. The hot tag
brings in Abyss and everything breaks down again with Steve diving
onto Bram and Kingston. The match is thrown out for a double DQ at
5:11.

Rating: D+. That’s the right call as there’s only so much you can
have these teams do before it gets out of hand. I’m glad the DCC
didn’t lose here as they have potential, even though they’ve already
lost a lot of their steam. But hey, at least they could be in Tag
Team Apocalypto for a joke appearance, which is exactly the point of
a team like them.

They keep brawling out of the arena.

The Wolves say tonight is special because they can get their titles
back.

Brooke is back and thrilled to get back in the ring.

Mike Bennett vs. Braxton Sutter

Mike kicks him in the face to start and a Maria distraction keeps
Bennett in control. Sutter makes an early comeback as we get a weak
“we want Allie” chant. Maria grabs Sutter’s leg though and the
Miracle in Progress connects. Before the cover though, Maria wants a



kiss so here’s Allie to cut her off, allowing Sutter to grab a
rollup for the pin at 5:04.

Rating: D. This was all about the storyline and there’s nothing
wrong with that, save for the fact that Maria vs. Allie should have
ended a long time ago but it’s still going. Sutter could be
something interesting but I’m not sure if this is going to mean
anything going forward, which is one of TNA’s biggest issues.

Post break, Maria yells about Allie screwing things up. Mike says
Allie works for Maria so Maria can destroy her.

Rosemary comes out and says the Knockouts will all become part of
the darkness but here’s Jade, now with short hair, to say they’re
just getting started. She wants her rematch and Rosemary is very
pleased. The match is accepted, as long as it can be Monster’s Ball.
Jade agrees and stops an attack from behind. I’ll take Jade as a
challenger, but I don’t believe for a second that it’s not just
filler until Gail Kim comes back for another title run.

Tag Team Titles: Wolves vs. Hardys

The Hardys are defending. Matt and Davey get things going before
it’s quickly off to Jeff for a dropkick. That goes nowhere so the
World Champ comes in and gets double teamed to the mat as we take an
early break. Back with Eddie getting in a neckbreaker but not being
able to make the hot tag.

Instead it’s back to Matt who gives up the hot tag and gets caught
in a Richards Figure Four. Jeff’s save is countered into an ankle
lock at the same time before Davey cranks on Matt’s knee even more.
The Wolves take over on Matt for a bit with some alternating stomps,
only to have Jeff come in for another reset (Josh’s words).

A double Whisper in the Wind puts the Wolves down but Jeff gets
caught in Chasing the Dragon for two. Davey misses the top rope
double stomp and it’s the Twist into the Swanton for two with
Richards making a save. Eddie dives onto Matt so there’s no one for
whatever Davey wanted to set up, allowing Jeff to roll Richards up
for the pin at 16:33.



Rating: B-. The match was fine but it’s the same problem TNA has
been having with its booking for so long now: there’s no reason for
this match to be happening other than they’re both great teams.
There’s no animosity, no major story and nothing more than the
Hardys saying DELETE DELETE DELETE over and over again to set it up.
I’m sure if you look back to when the Wolves were around full time
there might be a story but that has nothing to do with whatever else
you can watch on Pop TV so Josh isn’t going to tell us about it.
I’ve never been a fan of this booking style and it’s one of TNA’s
favorites.

The Wolves argue to end the show.

Overall Rating: C. This show was all over the place and that’s not
really a good thing. So many of these stories feel like they’ve been
going on for months now (because they’ve been going on for months
now) and that makes for some very tedious shows as the angles rarely
advance. So now we’re getting Lashley vs. Edwards again because
that’s something fresh and new. When you keep hyping up Anthem as
the new owners and partners or whatever they’re billed as, it might
be a nice idea to actually present something fresh instead of the
Wolves reunion and Aron Rex as Liberace.

Results

Lashley b. Ethan Carter III – Carter was driven through two tables

DCC vs. Decay went to a Double DQ when all four brawled on the floor

Braxton Sutter b. Mike Bennett – Rollup

Hardys b. Wolves – Rollup to Richards
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Impact Wrestling – January
5, 2017: No More Happy New
Year
Impact  Wrestling
Date: January 5, 2017
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: D’Angelo Dinero, Josh Matthews

This might actually be an interesting show as TNA is under new
ownership with Dixie Carter all but completely out of power. It’s
been a few weeks since we’ve had a full show of new content actually
in the Impact Zone as we saw two weeks of Hardy related material
plus a very rushed Best of 2016 show. Let’s get to it.

We open with a recap of the World Title situation with Ethan Carter
III and Eddie Edwards going to a double pin and Edwards vs. Lashley
going into the North Carolina woods at Total Nonstop Deletion.

Here’s Eddie to wish us a happy new year and to say he’ll fight
anyone anytime. This brings out Lashley to say he’ll be giving out
beatings this year, starting with Eddie. Lashley wants a title shot
tonight but here’s Ethan Carter III, who makes sure to point out the
Anthem logo. Carter was watching these two fight in Matt Hardy’s
backyard and thinking about getting his title back. Lashley calls
them both cheerleaders and isn’t cool with Carter wanting a rematch
tonight too. The champ suggests a triple threat match and promises a
special surprise for later. As long as it’s not the Wolves
reuniting, I’m good.

Grand Championship: Moose vs. Mike Bennett

Moose is defending. The announcers try to act like this was a great
friendship before just giving up on the idea. Bennett kicks him down
and grabs a chinlock before hammering away to gain favor with the
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judges. That sounds like it belongs in some lame adventure game.
Another hard chinlock ends the first round, which Bennett easily
wins. Moose fights back to start the second round and hits a middle
rope moonsault for an early two.

Back up and Moose dives into a cutter for two. We hit another
chinlock until Moose takes his head off with the Game Changer as the
round ends. After a break, Moose wins round two and grabs the
chokebomb for two. He misses a top rope moonsault though and Bennett
grabs a piledriver for two. They very slowly slug it out with Moose
hitting him in the face but getting kicked in the chest. Another
slugout is enough for them to take it to the bell at 16:49 (counting
breaks). Moose wins via split decision.

Rating: C+. This was one of the best Grand Championship style
matches I’ve seen so far but again, this could have been the exact
same thing if they just had a regular time limit without the whole
rounds system. It feels like an unnecessary detail and that’s not a
good thing. At least the match was good and Mike and Maria seem to
be around for now.

Swoggle is in the back when he runs into the Hardys. Matt asks if he
was sent here by Mc-Mehon to infiltrate the event. Apparently he was
and Matt laughs.

Rockstar Spud vs. Swoggle

Spud wants to start this year with a win because the winning streak
starts now. Swoggle starts fast with a spear, a German suplex and
the Celtic Cross for a completely clean pin at 1:09.

Post match Spud quits.

Bennett goes up to Moose again and demands a rematch on the pay per
view in a match where anything goes. Moose agrees.

Eli Drake holds up signs that say he gets to talk next.

It’s time for Fact of Life with the once again verbal Eli Drake.
He’ll never be done with Ethan Carter III but tonight his guests are
the Broken Hardys. Reby plays them to the ring on the piano and Eli
says get the camera back on him. He wants to know where his invite
was to Tag Team Apocalypto but Matt says maybe Eli was scared like
the Day of New or the Bucks of Youth. Drake: “I don’t know what you
just said.”

I think they start quoting song lyrics to each other until Eli hits



the button over and over. Matt says something about magic and
blasphemy so Eli throws out a challenge for tomorrow’s pay per view.
We get the dueling DELETE/YEAH chants until Jeff calls it very
confusing and hits Drake in the head.

Eddie is about to talk about his surprise when Lashley comes up with
a threat.

Video on Total Nonstop Deletion.

Helms Dynasty vs. Decay

Gregory Shane Helms is no longer the Hurricane for no apparent
reason. In a quick pre-match interview, Shane says he doesn’t
remember being the Hurricane but he’s back now. Sure why not. Decay
takes over to start but the Dynasty realizes they can have some more
luck against Steve, who is beaten down in the corner. Lee cleans
some house but a tag brings in Abyss to wreck the smaller guys.
Helms tries to chokeslam Abyss and gets mist from Rosemary for his
efforts. A chokeslam off the top ends Everett at 3:23.

Rating: D+. Another nothing match because there’s no reason to think
either of these teams can beat the Hardys. That’s what happens when
you put everyone together in one match and have the Hardys go over.
But then again I shouldn’t be complaining because we got that WICKED
BURNING HHH JAB and that’s what matters.

Post match the DCC jumps Decay from behind.

Maria has something special planned for Allie.

Here are Maria, Sienna and Laurel Van Ness with something to say.
Maria talks about being here a year ago and looking forward to
another year. First things first though: Allie needs to get down
here. Allie comes out and Maria screeches a lot, saying Allie’s plan
has two problems. There’s going to be a match right now so Allie
gets in her face and says bring it on.

Allie vs. Sienna

Madison Rayne is on commentary. Allie goes right after her but gets
taken down by Sienna instead. A one foot cover gets two and a
sideslam gives Sienna the same. Sienna keeps getting distracted by
Braxton Sutter on the floor but is still able to spit at Allie. That
fires Allie up even more and she slams Sienna, only to have Laurel
hug Braxton for a distraction. Allie is upset and the Silencer puts
her away at 5:05.



Rating: D. Aside from this story going and going, Madison is really
getting on my nerves. She adds nothing, she isn’t interesting, she
isn’t funny and she’s just there, talking about things that anyone
could figure out by watching the match. I’m really not a fan of
adding things in for the sake of adding things in and that’s what
Madison is right now.

We hear about tomorrow’s pay per view. No I won’t be watching it.

TNA World Title: Ethan Carter III vs. Lashley vs. Eddie Edwards

Eddie is defending and helps Carter beat on Lashley, who suplexes
both of them down without much effort. A trip to the floor doesn’t
do much and it’s a double clothesline to put Lashley on the floor
again as we take a break. Back with Lashley on the floor as the
other two fight over a standing switch. Lashley comes back in and
German suplexes both of them at the same time before exposing a
turnbuckle.

That goes nowhere (yet) and it’s a double suplex to Lashley instead.
Eddie takes over with chops all around and a Blue Thunder Bomb gets
two on Carter. Something like a Tower of Doom puts all three down
and it’s Carter up first with a clothesline to Lashley. The TK3 gets
two on Lashley but he throws Carter to the floor. It’s time to grab
the title but here’s the returning Davey Richards to take it away.
The Boston Knee Party retains Eddie’s title at 19:52.

Rating: B. Another year, another long TNA Title match that was only
long for the sake of being long. I still have no reason to care
about any of these people and it feels like almost nothing is going
to change if any of them becomes champion. It also feels like these
same three have been around the title FOREVER and I’m not sure if it
would be worse to have Richards vs. Edwards or more of these three.

Overall Rating: C-. The main event helped this one but it’s still
the exact same TNA that it’s been for a long time: too much filler
(this show was an extra ten minutes long for the sole purpose of
being an extra ten minutes long), not enough interesting wrestling,
almost no interesting characters and more of the same stuff over and
over again. I didn’t see anything that would make me think this is a
fresh start other than ANTHEM being mentioned all the time. It’s not
a horrible show but it’s really uninteresting, which isn’t a good
sign after all the hype of the ownership issues.

Results



Moose b. Mike Bennett via split decision

Swoggle b. Rockstar Spud – Celtic Cross

Decay b. Helms Dynasty – Chokeslam to Everett

Sienna b. Allie – Silencer

Eddie Edwards b. Lashley and Ethan Carter III – Boston Knee Party to
Lashley

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my
new book, KB’s Complete Monday Nitro and Thunder Reviews
Volume V at Amazon for just $3.99 at:
https://www.amazon.com/dp/B01MQKDV5O

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling
books at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Impact Wrestling – December
29, 2016: The Hardy Show
Impact  Wrestling
Date: December 29, 2016
Hosts: Matt Hardy, Jeff Hardy

It’s been a full two weeks since we had a show all about the Hardys
so let’s have a show all about the Hardys! Tonight it’s Matt and
Jeff Hardy counting down the top Hardy moments of the year from the
Hardy Compound in North Carolina. To be fair, the show has mostly
been about the Hardys already so this isn’t the biggest shock in the
world. Let’s get to it.

As usual, I’ll be posting the full versions of the matches unless
the clips are very short.

We open with House Hardy singing the 12 Deletions of Christmas.

https://www.amazon.com/dp/B01MQKDV5O
http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2016/12/29/impact-wrestling-december-29-2016-the-hardy-show/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2016/12/29/impact-wrestling-december-29-2016-the-hardy-show/


Matt receives a pre-mo-nition that we will know the gender of his
new baby by the end of the show. First though, we’re going back to
January 5.

TNA World Title: Matt Hardy vs. Ethan Carter III

The title is vacant coming in. Jeff and Tyrus agree to leave them
alone, the latter of which isn’t cool with Ethan. It’s a brawl to
start with Matt taking over on the floor to start and throwing
Carter over the announcers’ table. Back in and neither finisher can
hit but Carter gets two off a dropkick. A running neckbreaker sends
Matt out to the apron and Ethan kicks him head first into the post
for good measure.

Matt comes right back with a Side Effect for two though because his
head will not die. Two more Side Effects get two more near fall but
Ethan comes back with some TKO’s. A third TKO is countered into the
Twist of Fate for two and the 1%er gets the same. There’s almost
nothing between these big moves. Another Twist gets another two so
Matt tries a super Twist of Fate, only to be countered into a super
1%er to give Carter the title back at 10:20.

Rating: C+. After three months, thirty two participants and a ton of
hype, the final match isn’t even eleven minutes long. It’s not a bad
match or anything and they were doing well with the drama, but after
all the time and effort they put into this thing, there’s really no
way you can have a ten minute match for the big blowoff. Way too
short for what it needed to be here.

Matt and Senor Benjamin go to Jeff’s house, though Vanguard I
crashes along the way…..because he’s drunk.

From January 19.

TNA World Title: Matt Hardy vs. Ethan Carter III

Carter is defending and this is last man standing. Matt jumps him
during the big match intros but Carter spears him right back and
hammers away. Hardy is quickly on the floor (some hero) and Ethan
drives him into various objects for an early four. A suplex onto the
ramp allows Ethan to set up a pair of tables. Matt puts Ethan on
both of them but gets caught on the top with a right hand. Instead
Matt suplexes him back inside and we take a break.

Back with a ladder in the ring and Matt scoring with the Side
Effect. Matt gets another table but takes way too long setting up



the ladder, allowing Carter to grab a Russian legsweep. The fans are
split on who to cheer for her as Ethan goes up and splashes Matt
through the table. Matt gets up and hits a quick Twist of Fate for
about seven, followed by a low blow. Now the fans are booing Hardy
and Matt isn’t pleased.

Ethan is up at seven so Matt gives him another Twist of Fate through
one of the tables at ringside. That’s only good for a nine though so
Matt puts a chair around Ethan’s neck for another Twist of Fate.
Carter is bleeding from the mouth but gets up at nine again, only to
fall at ten.

With nothing else working, Matt goes to his wife and gets a hammer
out of her bag. Ethan ducks the death shot and hits Matt low,
setting up a 1%er. Cue Tyrus to turn on Carter with a Big Ending,
which gives Matt another nine count. Ok you’ve done the big heel
spot and you did the turn. Just change the stupid title already.
Ethan goes after Tyrus but Matt blasts him with the belt, finally
giving him the win at 19:45.

Rating: C+. It’s a good brawl but yeah, you’re supposed to get hyped
about a power alliance between a heel nostalgia act and the former
Brodus Clay. I have no idea who they think this is supposed to
appeal to but at the end of the day, this is their big idea to get
people to watch. Is it any wonder why their audience has shrunk so
much?

Our intrepid trio arrives at Jeff’s house but find Itchweeed. He’s
invited over for later.

From April 19.

Matt Hardy vs. Jeff Hardy

I Quit for the Hardy name. Jeff headscissors him out of the corner
to start and they clothesline each other a few times. Jeff can’t get
the Twist of Fate so he puts on a Figure Four of all things to make
Matt scream no a lot. The hold is turned over twice so here’s
Rockstar Spud for the save, only to have Jeff powerbomb him with
ease. Matt uses the distraction to knock his brother out to the
floor where he pelts a chair at Jeff’s head to break up a dive.

We take a break and come back with Matt bending Jeff’s arm around
the barricade but getting pulled into the steel for his efforts.
They head into the production area with Jeff swinging a pipe to hit



Matt’s ring bell before going up towards the rafters. Jeff slides
down the railing with a chair to the head but Matt still won’t quit.

Matt gets knocked onto some cases so Jeff can climb a ladder, only
to have Matt climb up and hit a Side Effect to drive him though a
piece of barricade. Back up and Jeff grabs a choke to knock Matt out
without him quitting. That’s fine with Jeff who goes way up on top
of the set for a Swanton onto Matt through a table. The match is
stopped at about 18:30 as medics take care of them both and we go
off the air.

Rating: C+. So yeah, after all that, there’s no finish and we’re
likely getting something else out of these two in weeks to come
because they’re the real stars of the show. The big dive looked good
but I really don’t need to see these two doing stuff like that
anymore. It was entertaining fifteen years ago but now it feels like
they’re stretching instead of entertaining.

From Slammiversary.

Matt Hardy vs. Jeff Hardy

Full Metal Mayhem (basically TLC with pins) and Matt’s wife
introduces him as broken, meaning he has piano music. Jeff attacks
in the aisle to start but Matt comes back with a bunch of weapons. A
snap suplex puts Jeff down on the floor as Matt empties a trashcan
full of weapons, which only allows Jeff to take over with some hard
shots. Jeff crushes him with a ladder up against the post and drives
him through a table (that’s not metal) for two.

Back in and Jeff puts a huge ladder completely across the ring with
Matt on top for a top rope splash and another near fall. The Swanton
hits knees though and Matt gets two of his own. Matt starts biting
Jeff’s ear because a Mike Tyson reference seems appropriate here. A
Side Effect on the apron knocks Jeff silly but Matt pulls out a
keyboard because he’s broken. He bridges it between the apron and a
piece of the barricade so Matt can powerbomb Jeff through the
keyboard for two.

Matt puts Jeff on a table on the floor and climbs a ladder inside,
only to have Jeff come in and send them both crashing into the
turnbuckle. It’s Jeff up first with a basement dropkick for two,
followed by the Twist of Fate. Ok that he did rip off from Matt. Now
the Swanton connects for two more and they head outside next to two
tables. Jeff gets another Twist of Fate through one of the tables



for two as the fans aren’t really reacting since they’re waiting on
the big spot. Matt is laid on the other table and Jeff Swantons off
the top through him for the pin at 16:56.

Rating: B-. Uh, that’s it? That’s what they’ve dedicated the most
time of any match to on TV? A decent TLC match with a KEYBOARD as
the big spot? The ending was nothing special but I’d rather have it
be a “safe” (by comparison at least) spot instead of Jeff jumping
off the roof or whatever he was hinting at doing. Hopefully this
wraps the whole thing up though as Matt really doesn’t need to do
anything else, though I’m sure we’ll get another match because these
two are MONEY. Like enough money for a Coke or something but it’s
still MONEY.

From July 5, it’s Final Deletion.

Matt Hardy vs. Jeff Hardy

This is outside and in the dark in somewhat rickety looking ring.
Before the match, Matt tells the referee (who he makes sure is
licensed) to count the pin or call the submission. Matt plays the
violin (given to him by Antonio Stradivari, who died in 1737) to
summon the enigma. Jeff rides up and Matt tells him to prepare for
his deletion. We come back from a break where the gardener reads us
a statement saying not to try this. It’s in Spanish but it’s a nice
gesture.

They trade punches to start and the longest stretch without the
camera cutting is about four seconds. Jeff superplexes Matt (slow
motion) and gets two off a splash before pulling out what appear to
be shutters covered in ivy. Matt goes through those for two as we
have music playing instead of commentary. Matt takes over with a
kendo stick to the back as this is only a match in the loosest of
terms.

We’ve got a ladder less than two minutes in with Jeff being knocked
back into the corner and choked with the rungs (Matt: “DELETE!
DELETE! DELETE!”). The Side Effect onto the ladder is countered and
Jeff hits a Twist of Fate before taking his shirt off. The Swanton
gets two and Jeff puts the ladder on the middle rope. That’s not
enough though as he climbs into a tree (yes a tree) and dives off,
hitting only the ladder on the way down. That only gets two so Matt
hits him with a chair and pulls out a firework cannon to shoot at
Jeff, who blocks it with a trashcan lid.



Since that didn’t work, Matt pulls out a rake and calls for Brother
Nero. Jeff has his own fireworks to shoot at Matt, who hides behind
a metal boat as the music switches from something resembling
classical to rock. Jeff turns the boat over but gets caught in a
sleeper because after fireworks, of course you use wrestling moves.
They fall into the water and Jeff disappears with Matt saying he’s
been flushed. Jeff pops out of the water in full Willow gear and
chokes Matt with the umbrella until the gardener comes up with a
stun gun to knock Jeff out for the pin at 7:27.

Actually not so fast as Matt takes the mask off and it’s….the
gardener. Jeff pops back up and knocks Matt into a dirt pit for more
choking but lets go when he sees a massive Hardy logo. Jeff climbs
onto that as we go to a Wyatt style montage of the birthday party.
Reby hands Matt a candle and he sets the symbol on fire to knock
Jeff off for the pin at 9:36.

Rating: N/A. No rating since this had nothing to do with wrestling
and was heavily edited throughout. Normally I would explain
something stupid here but do I really need to? This was Matt and
Jeff shouting LOOK AT OUR BRILLIANCE and Dixie being stupid enough
to let them do whatever they wanted. Words don’t describe this one
well enough but I hope Matt and Jeff financed this themselves
because TNA is broke enough that they can barely afford to pay their
production staff but they can have this…..thing which probably cost
a small fortune.

We look at Matt explaining the Seven Deities to Jeff, who accepts
being Broken.

From September 8, it’s Delete or Decay.

It’s time for Final Deletion II. Decay goes after Senor Benjamin but
he turns a shovel around to show the word DELETE. We cut to Decay
arriving at the house, which Rosemary calls home sweet home. They
look through the window to see Reby holding Maxill but here’s Matt,
who KNEW THEY WOULD COME.

Back from a break and it’s time for the showdown with the Hardys
(the three adults) holding up their fireworks. Abyss: “THIS IS NOT
BEAUTIFUL!” Hang on because there are going to be a lot of very
quick cuts in this thing. The Hardys chase them off with the
fireworks and a ladder is knocked over. It’s really hard to see
what’s going on here but for some reason fireworks are being shot



horizontally at Decay but a camera cut shows them exploding in the
air.

Matt sends Reby back to the house as Decay hides behind ye olde
dilapidated boat. Abyss tells someone to get to the house and Jeff
dropkicks the boat into the water. Cue Senor Benjamin to say Matt
needs the boat. Jeff disappears and Benjamin starts pulling the boat
but Joseph Park walks out of the water. Park: “Brother Benjamin! I
loved you in Final Deletion!” Benjamin tazes Park and puts him in a
conveniently placed bulldozer.

It’s off to Steve, who tries to send Jeff face first into a fire
inside a big tire. That earns Steve a sitout gordbuster into a pool
and they fight underwater. Matt is walking through smoke and calling
for Rosemary as Benjamin dumps Park (presumably) into a grave. Jeff
chokes Steve out under the water and sits on the side of the pool,

only to be pulled back in ala the end of Friday the 13th.

Back to Benjamin who laughs at the grave but Abyss pops out to choke
him. Steve and Jeff fight over a pool toy but it’s back to Abyss
going after Matt and pulling out Janice. Jeff takes the shot to the
ribs for his brother but here’s Vanguard I to launch rockets at
Decay. The Hardy symbol in the grass is lit on fire with Steve
inside. We cut back to the house where Rosemary has Maxill.

Vanguard I tells her to put him down so she blows mist at the drone
to knock it offline. Maxill escaped somewhere in there and here’s
Matt to say Rosemary has crossed a line. She mists him but he sucks
it into his mouth and spits it back at her. Maxill staggers over to
Matt as Reby reappears. The family is reunited but we cut back to
Jeff who is laying on the ground in agony. Steve laughs at the
fallen Benjamin and a car, I guess containing Decay, leaves to end
the show.

Next up is Bound For Glory and the Great War.

Tag Team Titles: Hardys vs. Decay

Decay is defending. Reby Hardy, in a very long red dress, plays her
family to the ring on a live piano. The women are in the ring as
well to start and there are weapons around the ring. It’s a wild
brawl to start of course and Reby is misted early on, meaning she
has to go to the back. Steve clotheslines Matt and says he wants to
break his back. Matt saves himself from a suplex but Rosemary throws



in a trashcan.

Abyss and Jeff are nowhere to be seen as Rosemary comes in with a
Van Terminator of all things to give Steve two on the floor. Back in
the ring, Abyss staples Jeff in the forehead. Josh: “Somebody is
teeing off on somebody on the other side of the Impact Zone.” Thanks
for that information Josh. Matt and Abyss fight to the back with
Abyss punching out a referee. Steve and Jeff join them with Decay in
control. Jeff tries to reach a bucket labeled “Lake of
Reincarnation” but Steve hits him with a music stand.

Back to Matt and Abyss, who fight over by a Universal Studios sign
before Steve pours the bucket over Jeff…..who has disappeared.
There’s no commentary as Jeff (presumably) throws pumpkins at Steve.
We see Jeff, who is now some kind of steampunk pimp with a southern
accent, and says he’s Jeff’s friend. Matt and Abyss fight in front
of a car as Rosemary returns to slap Jeff, earning herself a pumpkin
over the head as Jeff shouts like the Joker. Steve takes Jeff down
and tells Rosemary to go help Abyss, who is throwing Matt against a
truck.

Some “fan” appears and offers to fight Abyss because he’s on Team
Delete. That’s fine with Rosemary who takes him out with one shot.
Back to Jeff, who pulls out an umbrella and turns into Willow. Abyss
has Janice but Matt throws fire from his hands to set it on fire.
“Janice you look so hot.” Someone steals a truck with Abyss and Matt
fighting in the back but it’s cut off by Vanguard 1, who chases
Rosemary off. More shouting ensues and we cut back to the Impact
Zone where Willow brings Steve back inside. Willow grabs a ladder as
commentary comes back because it’s no longer pre-taped.

Matt and Abyss stagger back inside as well with Abyss suplexing Matt
on the ramp. Jeff (no longer Willow) crawls back out from under the
ring and baseball slides a table into Steve. The Twist of Fate and
Swanton get two on Abyss, who brings out the barbed wire board. Matt
takes over and adds in the thumbtacks, followed by a Side Effect
onto various sharp objects.

A middle rope elbow sandwiches Abyss between two barbed wire boards
for two. The women come back with Reby putting Rosemary through a
table. Steve takes Abyss’ place and gets a Twist of Fate with a
chair around his neck. Matt sets up two tables and a ladder before
stopping to tell Jeff to indulge in his addiction. Jeff Swantons



through Steve for the pin and the titles at 22:45.

Rating: C. I have no idea what to think of this but I’ll take the
Monster’s Ball part over the Final Deletion part any day. This stuff
just isn’t for me and I really don’t know what to say about most of
it. The insanity is really creative and you can tell Matt and Jeff
have put a lot of thought into the characters but it’s just not my
kind of stuff. It’s entertaining but I’d rather watch regular
wrestling than whatever this was.

Jeff doesn’t care if Matt’s child is a boy or a girl.

We’ll wrap it up with Tag Team Apocalypto from December 15 (most of
the match doesn’t air but the match was the better part of an hour
in full).

Tag Team Titles: Tag Team Apocalypto

The Hardys are defending and this is under elimination rules with
eliminations coming via pinfall or submission. The match starts in
the arena so we get to see who is in at the start. Here’s the
lineup:

Hardys, Helms Dynasty, Rock N Roll Express, Decay

That’s it for now as smoke fills the arena and everyone has to
evacuate the building. We see Lashley and Edwards still fighting
before cutting back to the teams. Everything goes insane and the
teams are outside with firework guns. Abyss: “NO! NOT AGAIN!” The
fireworks going into the air and Helms tells his boys to get out.
Matt appears in the back of their truck and attacks Lee so Jeff
tells the referee to get on the back of his motorcycle to chase
after them.

A bunch of teams are at the entrance to the Compound and Decay lets
them in because this is going to be beautiful. Matt throws Everett
into the Cameron City Limits sign for two (yes there are counts in
this) with Helms making the save. It’s a huge fight as some of the
teams get in, though none of them are introduced. Crazzy Steve snaps
one of their necks for a pin on someone never identified.

Another team is allowed in as Spud is shown waiting on his partner.
The Bravado Brothers (Harlem and Lance) show up as the Dynasty and
Hardys fight in front of an antique store. Where did the Express go?
Back at the entrance, a team called the Ugly Ducklings (maybe) enter
and are eliminated in just a few seconds via Abyss’ chokeslam.



The Hardys and Dynasty keep fighting as Abyss beats up a team called
Showtime. The Bravado Brothers sneak in as Showtime is quickly
dispatched by way or a rock to the head. I’m almost certain we’re
not supposed to know who any of those teams were though it’s not
like we got a good shot at almost any of their faces. Spud’s partner
finally arrives and we take a break.

Back with Spud’s partner being revealed as……Hornswoggle. Decay lets
them pass so we cut back to the brawl taking place by the Lake of
Reincarnation. A jumping knee to Jeff’s face gets two as Matt makes
the save by moving the boat with his mind. The Dynasty starts
stomping on the boat until Jeff makes the save with a double noggin
knocker.

Matt shoves Helms into the Lake and it’s time for a 3 Count reunion,
by which I mean Shane being part of 3 Count and yelling that Everett
and Lee are no Evan Karagias and Shannon Moore. They superkick Helms
into the Lake as the Bravados show up to roll them up for two each.
The Express are in another ring (four sided this time) nearby and
call the Hardys in for a fight.

This goes as well as it’s going to go in 2016 but now we cut back to
Edwards and Lashley because that’s still going. Wait now it’s back
to the Dynasty vs. the Bravados with the referee coming out of a
portable toilet to do his job. Everett hits a standing moonsault
onto I believe Lance, leaving Harlem to be sent into a wall. They
head inside the arena to keep brawling as we cut back to the other
ring. Ricky and Jeff are in the kind of machines used to get people
to the top of telephone poles and it’s time for another break.

Back with the cranes coming together so Ricky can work on the arm.
The volcano is going off in the background as Robert works on a
spinning toehold. Matt grabs one of the crane’s controls to send
Morton flying through the air. We go back to the other arena where
Everett is covered for two. We’re back to the cranes though with
Jeff Swantoning out and missing Robert, only to have Matt hit a
Twist of Fate to get rid of the Express.

So I believe we’re down to Decay, Spud/Hornswoggle, the Bravados and
the Dynasty, assuming no one else arrives. Back in the other arena,
Spud and Hornswoggle go after the two downed teams with Hornswoggle
swinging a chair. Spud eliminates the Bravados but gets powerbombed
by Hornswoggle, setting up the Tadpole Splash. Everett pins Spud to



get rid of another team.

Back to Lashley choking Edwards with a cord of some kind as Morton
is still stuck on the crane, demanding to be let down. Road Warrior
Animal of all people is here, asking how Morton got stuck up there.
Decay finds James Storm in a mask but multiple other DCC members
show up. One of them takes off his mask and Storm has no idea who it
is. Whoever it is gets knocked out with Abyss getting the pin, which
eliminates the entire DCC. Storm gets in a superkick for good
measure. Steve wants to go add to this pile of bones and we take
another break.

We come back again with the Hardys and Decay fighting near the
volcano and Lashley and Edwards fighting nearby. The volcano erupts
violently and we’ve got the Hurricane rising from the Lake. That
means it’s time for breaking news with Corsey saying Cameron’s fate
is in the Hardys’ hands.

Back to the outside ring with Decay and the Dynasty each picking a
Hardy to beat on. Matt is taken to a graveyard of Hardy logos as
Jeff fights back on Decay. Janice is brought in and Jeff’s comeback
is cut off by a low blow. Vanguard I comes in and that means another
fireworks war. Abyss takes one to the eye and Vanguard celebrates.

To the other teams as Hurricane saves Matt from a shovel to the
head. Apparently the Dynasty is broken and a double pin (Can
Hurricane do that?) gets rid of Everett and Lee. Matt and Hurricane
bury them, which Matt says would make even the man with three H’s
proud. Lashley throws Eddie onto the house’s porch and then no sells
a Hornswoggle spear.

Abyss is back up but a huge Hardy symbol catches on fire around him.
A lot of brawling ends with Abyss taking Matt back into the ring.
Matt gets Janice though and a shot to the ribs (with some quick
edits) means Matt can make his weird noises. Steve and Jeff fight
near the volcano with a Twisting Stunner sending Steve into the
mouth. A big explosion sends Steve’s charred body flying into the
ring so Matt can get the pin to retain at 44:10.

Rating: N/A. You think I have any idea hot to rate this? As I’ve
said many times, I rate wrestling, not a bunch of people running
around a big field with a few wrestling rings involved. I know
there’s an audience for this and I was excited about what it might
be, but you knew they were over hyping this to death.



All that talk about teams breaking contracts and such to show up
turned out to be the nonsense that it was expected to be, leaving us
with a joke like the Rock N Roll Express, an indy team in the
Bravados, Spud and Hornswoggle as another joke (I think?) and three
TNA teams. Oh and the jobbers. Don’t forget the jobbers.

No one really bought that any WWE names were going to show up here
and the match was a big mess of standing around waiting for the
bigger names to show up. The big moment here (I guess) was the
Hurricane return and that’s really nothing special. If you knew you
weren’t going to be able to get anyone here (Young Bucks? Maybe?),
don’t hype it up like it’s a done deal. No they never said it, but
if it’s nothing outlandish, mentioning a name in wrestling means
THEY’RE GOING TO SHOW UP.

I was really, really disappointed in this as I bought into the hype
of the whole thing. But, of course, TNA manages to let me down and
thinks that I’m going to be entertained by a joke about HHH burying
people when the Hardys (combined age of 81) just beat almost the
entire tag team division in less than an hour. There was no big
moment, there was no big surprise and there was no big difference
between this and the rest of the Hardy specials.

Back at the Hardy Compound, the volcano erupts with blue smoke,
meaning the baby will be a boy. Vanguard I will be his godfather.
Celebrating ends the show and the year.

Overall Rating: TNH. For Total Nonstop Hardys. Two weeks ago, we had
a two hour Hardys show. The following week, on the Year in
Review/Best of 2016, the Hardys had their own section while
everything else was rushed along with a match getting lucky to have
five minutes air. This week, we had two full hours with a lot of
full matches because this promotion has turned into their show. I
don’t dislike a lot of what they do but sweet goodness it’s ok to
show something else. This wasn’t even bad but just complete
overkill, which is worse in a lot of ways.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my
new book, KB’s Complete Monday Nitro and Thunder Reviews
Volume V at Amazon for just $3.99 at:
https://www.amazon.com/dp/B01MQKDV5O

https://www.amazon.com/dp/B01MQKDV5O


And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling
books at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

